Subject: Urgent: Support Canadian Farmers –REJECT SENATE AMENDMENTS TO BILL C-234

Dear Parliamentarians [Last Name],

On behalf of [Association name], we urge you to reject amendments to Bill C-234, An Act to amend the Greenhouse Gas Pollution Pricing Act. 

The proposed amendments remove provisions related to the heating of buildings that house livestock or grow crops, and limits C-234 to a three-year timeline. 

Canadian farmers, who are committed to and invested in sustainable practices, find this legislation counterproductive. Rather than encouraging greener operations, the carbon tax imposes a heavy financial burden that stifles innovation and hampers our global competitiveness.

This isn't just an agriculture issue; it's an issue for Canadians. The rising costs will also impact the price of groceries, affecting every citizen in our nation.

This disproportionately impacts Canada's greenhouse vegetable growers who grow fresh fruit and vegetables year-round, using both combustion by-products: carbon dioxide and heat, from natural gas/propane systems to nurture their indoor crops. 

The federal carbon pricing system recognized the need for Canadian greenhouses to have a specific 80% exemption for greenhouse operators. However, as the carbon price has increased, the remaining 20% of the fuel charge applied to natural gas and propane continues to surge, negating any relief previously provided. Research and innovation are promising but so far, there are very limited alternative energy solutions or behavioural changes that these carbon costs can influence. For a 30-acre family farm in Ontario growing greenhouse peppers, for instance, this can translate to nearly $150K in annual carbon tax—dollars that are desperately needed in on-farm investments in sustainable technologies and job creation.

We urge you to work with us to restore the House of Commons' intended version of Bill C-234, ensuring it effectively supports both environmental goals and the sustainability of Canadian farming.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,


